
 

 
 

20 June 2018 

Dig-Con International Limited 
120 Leslie Street, Suite 121 
Toronto, ON, 
M4M 3L4 
 
Attn:  Jodi Sirai 

Re:  Addendum – 12415 Colerain Drive ENIS/AAR 

Aercoustics Engineering Limited was retained by Dig-Con International Limited (Dig-Con) 
to prepare an Acoustic Assessment Report (AAR) and Environmental Noise Impact Study 
(ENIS) for a proposed Hot Mix Asphalt plant located at 12415 Coleraine Drive. 

Both the AAR and ENIS state in Section 4 that a house to the immediate north of the 
proposed development would be demolished prior to development and would not be a 
noise sensitive point of reception. This statement is incorrect – the property to the 
immediate north of 12415 Coleraine Drive in Bolton, identified as 12423 Coleraine Drive, 
is owned by Rafat General Contractors (Rafat). 

In an attached letter, provided by Rafat, it is stated that the property at 12423 Coleraine 
Drive is currently being renovated for office use, and therefor will not function as a noise 
sensitive point of reception. It is further stated that no sensitive land use, such as a 
residence or day-care, will be developed on that property. As such, the findings of both 
the ENIS and AAR are unaffected and land use compatibility is maintained.  

Yours truly, 

 

 

 
Kohl Clark, B. Eng. 
  
 

Nicholas Sylvestre-Williams, M.Eng., P.Eng., INCE 




